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Principal’s message 

We are nearing the end of the term but it’s still all systems go at Tottenham Central School. We have 
lots to get done including our whole school performance in Week 10 and farewelling our Year 12        
students at their graduation in Dubbo next week.  
 
Prior to the end of term, 2023 kindergarten students will receive a transition package. This information 
pack will include school information, details about our Term 4 transition program and enrolment 
forms. We will hold an information session early in Term 4 to answer any questions, provide a tour of 
the kindergarten classroom and school and an overview of the school procedures and expectations. If 
you have questions in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact myself or Miss Moore.  
 
We are launching our parent app at the end of this term. Our Sentral parent app will make               
communication quicker and easier. In Week 10, families will receive their portal key. You will simply 
need to download the app on your phone and enter your key. Once you login, you will see your child’s 
attendance heat map, be able to respond to student absences, access your child’s reports, view the 
school newsletter and calendar and teachers can communicate through a newsfeed. Later in the year 
we will be rolling out excursion permission notes and payments which will be done through the app. 
Early in Term 4 we will hold a parent information session to support parents using the app. We look 
forward to seeing many parents there and making communication more streamlined. Of course, for 
those families who still need it, paper copies will still be available, and you can always contact the 
school via phone should you need anything.   
 
Next week we have two important and exciting events. On Tuesday, the Department of Education has 
chosen Tottenham Central School as one of the schools to feature in their promotion of excellence in 
public education, particularly rural and remote areas. We are excited to host a film and photography 
crew in the school for the day to showcase our best. On Wednesday we will be visited by the Director 
of Educational Leadership, Charles Dwyer and the Executive Director School Performance Rural South 
and West to showcase our wonderful school and share the great things we are doing. It is important 
that we put our best foot forward as we do each day and wear our school uniform with pride,          
showcasing respect, excellence and responsibility at all times. I am excited to show what our school is 
achieving.  
 
Our Wiradjuri language class have been lucky enough to have some sessions with Belinda Lindsay, 
Wiradjuri Language teacher. Our students are learning the Acknowledgment of Country and          
greetings in language. I am extremely proud of their effort and dedication and the pride in which they 
are rekindling the local traditional language.  
 
Today is R U OK day. It’s our national day of action when we remind 
Australians that every day is the day to ask, ‘are you OK?’ and start a 
meaningful conversation whenever they spot the signs that someone 
they care about might be struggling with life. We all have the power 
to make a difference in someone’s life by having a conversation. Who 
will you check in on today?  
 
Take care of yourselves and each other. My door is always open.  
 
Angela Bush - Principal 
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School news  

Check-in assessment for Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

The Check-in assessment is a NSW Department of Education online literacy and numeracy assessment 
available to support schools to assess and monitor student learning. 
The assessment can supplement existing school practices to identify how students are performing in 
literacy and numeracy and to help teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to student needs. 
Students with a disability may receive the same level of support during the assessment they would 
normally receive in the classroom. 
• The assessment will be scheduled for our Year 6 students during Term 3, Weeks 8 - 10 
• The assessment will be scheduled for our Year 3, 4 & 5 students during Term 4, Weeks 1 - 4   
• All students complete a reading assessment and a numeracy assessment. Year 6 students will 

also complete a writing task. 
 
Perpetual Trophies  
Perpetual Trophies awarded at our Presentation Ceremony last year need to be returned to the office 
please.  
 
Misplaced uniform 
1 x size 8 sports jumper, 4 x size 10 school jumpers—all unlabelled in the 
2/3/4 classroom. Please advise the office if you believe any items belong 
to your child. Thank you. 
 
P&C Committee Meeting 
Date: 15 September 
Time: 3:30pm 
Location: Tottenham Park (due to dance) 
 
NEW MEMBERS ENCOURAGED!  
Please join to support our children and families 
Family memberships only $5.00 
Payment via TCS P&C account: 
BSB: 082-897 
Account: 5099 54210 
Reference: Your surname & initials 
Please send an email to Greg Radford gjradford@bigpond.com to advise of your payment.  Thank you.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our 90%     
attendance canteen raffle     

winners for Week 7! 

Congratulations to our PBL   
Merit Award recipients! 

mailto:gjradford@bigpond.com
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TCS students attending > = 90% of 
the time 51.4% vs DoE State 51.5% 
 
 

Troy Story Costumes – Togas and Shoes 
Togas 
Please see the photo of some ideas for the         
costumes that the students are required to 
bring in ASAP for dress rehearsals if they haven’t 
already done so. Togas can be created out of a 
white sheet (it doesn’t need to be cut and you 
will get it back), an oversize shirt which can be 
worn inside out if it has a pattern on it, a nightie, 
or a piece of white material. The school will     
provide the rope.  
 
Shoes 
Students will need to bring in a pair of slides, 
sandals or thongs for the performance, however, 
due to many of them currently being worn at 
home, these can be bought in during the full 
dress rehearsal in Week 10. 
Please do not hesitate to contact the school if 
you require any assistance with costumes. 
 
 

School news continued 

Absence SMS Messages 
Each day, an SMS will be 
sent home for students who 
are absent. It is the               
responsibility of the parent/
carer to respond to these 
messages with an                
explanation for the absence. 
Thank you. 

School hats! 

Please ensure your child comes to school 

each and every day with a school hat in 

their bag. At the end of last term, each        

student was gifted a new school hat with 

their name on it.  
• The school hat is a compulsory part of 

our school uniform and is a sun safe 
design. 

• Students are to wear school hats only.  
• Students without their school hat will 

need to play in the designated covered 
area.  
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Primary news 

What’s been happening in Mrs Smith’s room? 
In Science, Year 5/6 have been studying light. The students investigated shadows and the idea that   
materials can be transparent, translucent, or opaque. Another group of students had the challenge to 
make catapults to see who could get their catapult to throw a small object the greatest distance. Years 
2/3/4 have been studying the conduction of heat and completed an experiment to investigate which 
material was the best conductor of heat out of metal, plastic and wood. In Geography, K/1 have been 
investigating maps and the idea of a bird’s eye view. They made a map of the classroom using concrete 
material. 
 
All of the primary students have been discussing the idea of being grateful for the good things in their 
lives. They all helped to create the above display. 
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Gobondery/NARRAF netball and touch football Gala Day   
Congratulations to all the primary students who participated in the Gobondery/NARRAF Gala Day held 
in Warren last Thursday. All students had a great day, playing a number of games of netball and touch 
football. Both teams showed terrific sportsmanship and team spirit. Thank you to those parents who 
transported and supported the students.  

Sport news 
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Secondary news 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Secondary Gala Day 
The Secondary Gala Day has been postponed to Wednesday, 12 October. A note will go home for this 
amended date, which will need to be returned by the due date for students to be able to attend the 
day. 
 
Stage 4 Mathematics 
As part of Literacy and Numeracy Week, Stage 4 were challenged to create an equilateral triangle      
using a 20cm line and a protractor. The students then created a challenge game using equivalent    
fractions, decimals and percentages. 
 

 

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

 
Term 3 
Week 9 

 
English, Geography, 

Visual Arts  

 
English, Geography,    

Visual Arts  

 
Year 11 – Yearly Examinations 

Year 12 – N/A 
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Other news 
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Principal Angela Bush 
 
Assistant Principal (rel) Mrs Meggan Adam 
             
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar 

WEEK 8 

5 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 

6 7 
 
CANTEEN 

8 9 
 
SRC Pyjama Day—
gold coin donation 

WEEK 9 

12 
 
Beatbox workshops 

13 14 
 
CANTEEN 

15 16 
PSSA Athletics –    
Dubbo 
 
Spring Fair 
 
WAP Graduation—
Dubbo 

WEEK 10 

19 20 21 
 
SCHOOL CONCERT 
5:30pm for 6pm 
start - Town Hall 
 
CANTEEN 

22 
 
BEAUT reward day 
- Dubbo 

23 
 
Whole school          
assembly and Year 12 
farewell 

 

SAVE the DATE 
Whole School Production 

‘Troy Story’ 
Wednesday, 21 September 

5:30pm for a 6pm start. 


